Rainer De Sousa

GAINESVILLE --- Students of Italian now have a weekly opportunity to practice their language skills at the University of Florida. 


Starting this semester, the UF’s Italian Student Association (ITSA) will be hosting “La Tavola Italiana,” Italian for “The Italian Table,” every Tuesday at 4 p.m. in the Institute of Hispanic/Latino Cultures, 1504 W. University Ave.  The 1-hour meetings are aimed at allowing students of all levels to chat with one another in Italian. 


Natilee Festa, ITSA’s president and a UF’s linguistics major in her junior year, said she believes this initiative is very important to give students the chance to practice their language skills outside the classroom.  The teachers speak in Italian most of the time starting from the first day, and that might be intimidating. “La Tavola Italiana” plans to help students pick up the language more quickly. 


 “By practicing more often, I hope the students will begin understanding the teacher more easily and will become more confident to speak in class,” she said. “That will hopefully make them feel more passionate about the language, too.”


Festa has Italian grandparents who moved to the U.S. when they were still young. She always wanted to learn the language to go to Italy and experience her ethnic roots. She spent 7 weeks this summer traveling around Italy while teaching English and practicing Italian through the “Associazione Culturale Linguistica Educational” (ACLE), a non-profit organization endorsed by the Italian Ministry of Education.


“I wish all students would have the opportunity to go to Italy and see for themselves how amazing it is to be immersed in such a rich, beautiful culture,” she said. “The only thing was that I wasn’t used to hearing Italian in so many dialects, but my classes at UF certainly helped me to overcome the obstacles I encountered.” 
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Nicole Price, a UF’s student of Italian in her freshman year, said she is looking for ways to become fluent before she travels to Italy, which has been her dream since she was a child. She is American, but her parents are Italians. 


“I always felt a connection with the Italian culture, although I have just now started learning the language,” Price said. “I’m very excited about it, and I hope ‘La Tavola Italiana’ will help me along the way.” 


Diana Boxer, a UF’s linguistics professor whose research focuses on second language acquisition, said it’s very important to learn other languages, considering how people from so many cultures interact with one another so often in this globalized world. Learning a specific language also means to learn about specific cultural norms, so that one can avoid crossing boundaries.  


“We have a lot of economic and political interdependencies among all countries in the world, so we need to learn about other cultures, and learn other languages,” she said. “Which languages to learn is the big question.”


According to her, studying abroad is amazing, but picking up a language without much previous knowledge about it isn’t recommendable. It’s important to balance classroom with outside-classroom learning. She said that’s the best way to learn a new language.


“People like Rosetta Stone, but I don’t think you can learn a language very well on it,” Boxer said. “You need to learn and experience the language as it is lived.”


She said students should really take advantage of informal conversational meetings such as “La Tavola Italiana.” These meetings provide excellent opportunities for students to get communicative exposure in the language and interactional practice.


“Seek out opportunities to practice,” she said. “That’s what I would do rather than sitting at the computer.” 


The ITSA has been inspired by another student organization, the Brazilian Portuguese Club, 
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which has a conversational meeting, called “Bate-Papo,” Portuguese for “informal conversation”, every Wednesday at 5 p.m. outside of Orange and Brew in the Reitz Union. The group is composed mostly of beginners, but also of Brazilians who live in Gainesville.


After the first meeting Tuesday, Festa said she was happy with the turn out. She hopes the students will avoid talking in English as much as possible, and she is excited to see how they will develop their skills throughout the semester.


“I hope people make friends to practice Italian even more often during the week,” she said. “I also hope to see them bringing all their classmates who are afraid of coming because there’s nothing to be afraid of; we are all learning here.”
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